
Green 
Week
HAPPY EASTER FROM KENNEDY 
SCHOOL STAFF AND TEACHERS. 
HAVE A SAFE AND HAPPY BREAK.

INSPIRE, ACHIEVE, EXCEL

TOTAL  
RAISED  

TODAY OVER 
$4,500
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Dear Parents and Caregivers,

It has been another busy week at Kennedy. Whilst we have 
been enjoying the beautiful weather here in Hong Kong, 40 of 
our Year 6 students and 6 of our teachers have been having 
equally lovely weather on their trip to Beijing. Check out 
the VLE and our Facebook page for all the photos from this 
amazing trip. 

Green Week

This week has been our annual Green Week and there 
has been lots of excitement about all the activities and 
competitions that the children have been involved in. Thank 
you to all the parents and staff that have supported this week 
and special thanks to Mrs Davies for all her hard work and 
organisation. See below for more details.

Maths visiting author

We often have visiting authors in school who share their 
storybooks with us; and this week we welcomed David 
Schwartz who shared his maths books with us and made 
Maths come alive. Many thanks to Ms Mifsud and Mr Sweet 
for organising this event. More details can be found in the 
Library section of this newsletter.

Year 6 visit to West Island School

Earlier this week, 20 children from Year 6 had the opportunity 
to visit WIS to see the Year 9 students present their Personal 
Projects. It was lovely to see the variety of topics chosen 
by the students and to hear all the information they had 
researched about their area of interest. Our Kennedy students 
were very impressed and asked meaningful and searching 
questions.

Hong Kong Rugby Sevens dress casual day

Many of our children are very excited about playing rugby 
at the upcoming Rugby Sevens. To celebrate this huge HK 
sporting event and raise some money for the Laos Rugby 
Federation; we would like to invite everyone to dress in rugby 
related outfits on Friday 21st April and bring in a donation 
for this very worthwhile cause. If you are going to the Rugby 
Sevens, we hope you have a fabulous time!

We hope that you all have a lovely holiday and enjoy spending 
time with family and friends. We look forward to seeing 
everyone refreshed and raring to go on Tuesday 18th April. 
Wishing all those in our community that celebrate it, a very 
Happy Easter!

DEBBIE SHEWARD, VICE PRINCIPAL

2017         APRIL DATES
LAST DAY OF SCHOOL (HALF DAY) 
SCHOOL WILL FINISH AT 12:00PM

FIRST DAY OF TERM

GATEWAY REGISTRATION CLOSES  
TERM 3 ACTIVITIES

GATEWAY REGISTRATION CLOSES  
YEAR 2 PARENT CONSULTATIONS

TERM 3 STAFF RUN ACTIVITIES START THIS WEEK

YEAR 2 BAKE SALE - 2A, 2J, 2P

YEAR 2 PARENT CONSULTATIONS WITH  
CHINESE TEACHERS

HK SEVENS’ CELEBRATIONS - DRESS UP DAY

PTA COFFEE MORNING

31 MAR 

18 APR

18 APR 

18 APR 

18 APR

19 APR

20 APR 

21 APR

21 APR

We have noticed recently that there are increasing 
numbers of children who are being left unsupervised in 
the playground after school has finished. A reminder that 
school finishes at 3pm so unless your child is attending 
an after school activity run by a member of KS staff, they 
become your responsibility and must leave the school 
premises immediately. It is school policy that children 
who don’t take the school bus, must be collected on time 
by a responsible adult. Please note that: If a child attends 
an after school club which has a late start, an adult must 
supervise the child until the club begins. No child should 
be left unattended whilst a sibling attends an after school 
club. Thank you for your cooperation.

ON-TIME COLLECTION & 
SUPERVISION AFTER SCHOOL

HAPPY 
EASTER!

ACTIVE FOR LIFE: MINDFULNESS FOR FAMILIES:  7 TIPS TO GET YOU STARTED

ACTIVE FOR LIFE: MINDFULNESS FOR  

FAMILIES: 7 TIPS TO GET YOU STARTED
http://activeforlife.com/7-mindfulness-tips-for-families/

http://activeforlife.com/7-mindfulness-tips-for-families/
http://activeforlife.com/7-mindfulness-tips-for-families/
http://activeforlife.com/7-mindfulness-tips-for-families/
http://activeforlife.com/7-mindfulness-tips-for-families/


KENNEDY SCHOOL NEWSLETTER 3

THIS WEEK IN 
PICTURES

YR6  
BEIJING 

TRIP

GREEN 
WEEK
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GREEN WEEK FUN!

What a busy week we’ve had! During Kennedy Earth Hour we 
saved 49% of our electricity which is equivalent to 33KG of CO2. 
According to the latest statistics from WWF, if everyone in the 
world lived a Hong Kong lifestyle, we would need 3.9 Earths; so 
it was great to work together to help drive climate change.

Our SEPAs have been particularly busy this month preparing 
and judging our competitions and one of their rewards was 
to judge the Masarang Palm Sugar Bake-Off. It was deliciously 
good fun and we raised over $3500 for Masarang HK. We 
received a variety of imaginative sock creations on Tuesday - I 
didn’t realise there would be so many ways to use odd socks! 
Wheatgrass Wednesday blanketed our school with green ideas 
and our SEPAs were delighted to see so many entries. All money 
raised from our wheatgrass sales will go towards maintaining 
our green growing areas. As you can imagine, it was a very hard 
decision to choose our winners. All of the children who entered 
our competitions were treated to a movie and some Fairtrade 

chocolate in the hall during Thursday lunch. The winners from 
each competition in each yearband received a prize during our 
Green Week Trashion Assembly. 

Plastic Free Seas spoke with many of our classes about the 
problem of disposable plastics. A visit from Wasteful Wanda, 
the Plastic Bag monster showed us we waste an average of 
500 plastic bags per person, per year. Dana showed us some 
easy alternatives to disposable plastics, from refusing straws to 
bringing our own reusable bottles and bags. The good news is, 
all of our plastic collected during Green week will be recycled 
into fleece material. Please reduce your use of disposable 
plastic, but what you do use, remember to recycle. Well done 
to everyone who contributed to our 7th Annual Kennedy Green 
Week. All money collected from our Dress ‘ECO’ day will go 
towards Plastic Free Seas to continue their great work.

LESLEY DAVIES CLASS TEACHER AND ESD COORDINATOR

BAKE OFF RESOCKABLE WHEATGRASS

OSCAR L 1M TRISTEN 1S NIVI 1A

EMMA J 2P STELLA 2A AMAYA 2C

BELLA 3W JOSEF 3C JOSEF 3C

ADVAITH 4M KAIRA 4D TEDDY 4C

EMMA VM 5A EMMA 5A MAYUKA 5S

VERONIKA 6RO NIA 6S BILQUIS 6S

WINNERS

3S WERE INSPIRED BY PLASTIC FREE SEAS AND MANAGED TO PERSUADE PEOPLE TO BUY NEARLY  
40 REUSABLE CUTLERY SETS. THEY RAISED NEARLY $4000 IN SALES. FABULOUS ACTION 3S!
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EXPRESS YOURSELF! 
CALL FOR 

COMMUNITY 
EXPERTS FOR THE 

YEAR 6 EXHIBTION

Once again this year the Year 6 PYP Exhibition 
will fall within the transdisciplinary theme of 
How we express ourselves. Students will have the 
opportunity to inquire into a wide array of art 
forms and types of expression. They will explore 
in-depth a particular art form that resonates with 
them and build their exhibition around that. The 
exhibition process culminates with the exhibition 
itself on the evening of May 25th. 
We are putting a call out to our parent and wider 
community in hopes of inspiring you to share your 
talents, passions and interests with our students. 
Last year we had several parents volunteer to 
work with small groups of students throughout the 

exhibition process. 
Exhibition will begin in full swing after Easter but 
we wanted to start early with community support. 
If you think you might be interested please click 
the link here  
https://goo.gl/forms VPpIyImoXHBHB6ed2    
and fill in the form. 
Any and all volunteers are welcomed and 
appreciated. 
Thank you in advance for your support. If you have 
any questions, please don’t hesitate to contact me 
at jblue@kennedy.edu.hk  
JOSH BLUE  
VICE PRINCIPAL

2A CLASS 
ASSEMBLY

On Wednesday we enjoyed a fabulous assembly performed by 2A. 
Inspired by the rhyming books they studied in their How We Express 
Ourselves unit; the children in 2A wowed us with an assembly linked to 
Green Week, based on the book ‘Michael Recycle’. As well as sharing 
tips on how to be green; they spoke with beautiful clear voices, learnt so 
many words and then sang with huge energy and enthusiasm. Thanks 
to Ms Allenby, Mrs Jeffery and Mrs GG for their work in preparing and 
supporting the children. It was lovely to see so many parents and I know 
they enjoyed it as much as we did. Very well done 2A - you did a great job!

DEBBIE SHEWARD VICE PRINCIPAL

HOW WE EXPRESS OURSELVES

https://docs.google.com/a/kennedykidshk.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfP-aBWbqfoKVTIK88Tpvu5DcaXt99nRcuPCxmTi1TogUBDFQ/viewform?c=0&w=1
http:// jblue@kennedy.edu.hk 
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3S CLASS 
ASSEMBLY

What better way to reinforce the important messages for Green Week than through 
an assembly. 3S did a superb job of delivering some key messages to Years 3 and 4 and 
their parents. The assembly started with Ruby, Thea, Jennifer and  Meagan taking it in 
turns to play the piano!  Well done girls. 
Through dance and music, 3S then showed us life in the ocean through the eyes of a 
turtle and how confusing it is to distinguish a jellyfish from plastic. They gave us some 
startling facts about plastic and showed  a video that highlighted the devasting impact 
of sea life eating  plastic waste. 3S told us the action they have pledged to take and 
encouraged their parents to do the same; such as use reusable cutlery and say no to 
straws. 
3S also reinforced the importance message of Reuse, Reduce, Recycle and Refuse. The 
assembly ended with a rap about saving the world. 
3S demonstrated such confidence and commitment to the cause. Well done 3S - a 
wonderful assembly. Thank you to Mrs Stearn, Mrs Engineer and Ms Barrie and to  
all parents who attended. I do hope you honour your pledge and support us in our 
commitment by making one small change towards saving our planet.  As 3S said, ‘‘one 
small change can make a big difference!’’ EMMA NAVIN VICE PRINCIPAL

5J CLASS 
ASSEMBLY

We found out in Thursday’s assembly 
that 5J have the X Factor! The children 
shared their learning from the recent 
How We Express Ourselves unit in 
the form of a talent show. We were 
treated to a variety of acts which 
celebrated the creativity in the class; 
including dance, language, sport, art, 
narrative writing, technology, singing 
and acting. The assembly was lots of 
fun and was vibrant and energetic. It 
certainly provided a ‘feel good’ start 
to our day! Thanks to Mrs Scott and 
Mrs GG for their help in preparing the 
children and to the many parents who 
came to watch. You did a great job 5J 
- well done!  
 
DEBBIE SHEWARD  
VICE PRINCIPAL
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ESF 50TH ANNIVERSARY CELEBRATIONS

As part of the ESF 50th anniversary 
celebrations, the 72-strong Kennedy 
Senior Choir joined with singers from 
other ESF schools to form a massed 
choir of over 700 students!  They 
wowed the Queen Elizabeth Stadium 
audience with songs ranging from the 
traditional Zulu “Sin Je Je”, to specially 
commissioned “Time to Shine”. A 
spectacular event, which we’re sure, 
will form a strong memory for all 
involved!  A huge thanks to Kennedy 
students, parents and teachers who 
supported this event. A special thank 
you to Mrs GG and Ms. Barrie.
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MESSAGE FROM THE CHINESE DEPARTMENT

PARTICIPANTS: Students of 4-18 ages old, in kindergarten, primary or 
secondary schools 
COMPETITION GROUPS:  
• �Chinese Native Speakers – both parents are of Chinese origin, and using 

Chinese as her/his first language. 
• �Non Chinese Native Speakers – with one or two non-background parents, 

or using other languages as first language despite the fact that parents 
are of Chinese origin.

USE OF LANGUAGE:
Putonghua is the only accepted language in speech items. Both simplified 
and traditional. 
Chinese characters are accepted in writing items.

KEY REGULAIONS:
Every participant should select competition items matching their 
competition group and year level.
Every native speaker of Chinese can choose no more than three 
competition items that match their age group; 
Lower primary (Year 1 - Year3) non-native speakers of Chinese can choose 
no more than two competition items. Upper primary (Year 4 -Year 6)  and 
secondary non-native speakers of Chinese can choose no more than three 
items.
PRIZES: 
Any participants whose total score from three competition items is the 
highest will be awarded the title of “champion” (kindergarten and lower 
primary non-native students only need to have the highest total from two 
competition items).
Champions will get a certificate of award and a special cup; they will also be 
qualified to enter the national final.
Each item from each group will have one first prize, one second prize and 
one third prize (a certificate will be awarded); additionally, there will be 
several awards of excellence (a certificate will be given to the winners).
One or two extraordinary participants from this year’s event will be chosen 
to be the “Chinese Culture Ambassador”; they will become the image 
ambassador showing up on Hong Kong region’s poster for the year.
Please click HERE for detailed information. 
REGISTRATION PERIOD: From now on till May the 24th
REGISTRATION METHODS AND PAYMENT:
• �Online Registration: Please register at http://www.apclta.org Registration 

fees can go directly to HSBC (004) 450-4-046709. Please email the receipt 
with student’s name and competition items to zhouyouguang2017@
kennedy.edu.hk as the evidence for successful registration.

• �Collected by Chinese teachers: Please download registration form for 
Chinese Native Speakers or Non-Chinese Native Speakers Fill up the form 
and hand it with crossed cheque to your child’s Chinese teacher (Cash is 
not acceptable)

THE CHEQUE IS MADE PAYABLE TO: HONG KONG ASSOCIATION  
FOR THE PROMOTION OF PINYIN QUALITY EDUCATION (PYQE)

To better promote Chinese Culture and to strengthen Chinese education 
amongst Hong Kong’s youngsters, Kennedy School together with other ESF 
schools are going to hold Zhou Youguang Cup Chinese Talent Show in June,  
at Kennedy School. 

We also aim to use this event to showcase young Chinese learners’ talent and  
to offer them a platform for communication. This year’s event will be very 
special as it coincides with the 50th anniversary of ESF. Here are some basic 
information of the Chinese Talent Show:

THE 3RD INTERNATIONAL ZHOU 
YOUGUANG CUP CHINESE TALENT 
SHOW ( HONG KONG), 2017

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_C6OP1F3PW3bVhvTWhCSmJ6RjA/view
http://www.apclta.org
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_C6OP1F3PW3d0FZaE5NWEFrUGs/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B_C6OP1F3PW3aHh4REVWWDJ4dEE/view
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MESSAGE FROM THE LIBRARY

BIRTHDAY BOOK 
If your child has a birthday in April, May, 
June and you would like them to receive 
a book on their special day, please send 
$100 in an envelope marked with your 
child’s name and class, how old they will 
be and who the book will be from. They 
will be the first to borrow the book and 
then we’d appreciate it if they would 
return it to the library after one month. 
The book will be hand delivered to your 
child in their classroom on their special day 
and will have a label inside with a birthday 
message from the family. Once the book 
is returned, the label will remain inside for 
everyone to see. This is a great way to help 
us add new books to our collection. 
 

AUTHOR VISIT
DAVID SCHWARTZ
This week our children at Kennedy 
School were wowed by some really 
big numbers (and a very big bag of 
popcorn), when David Schwartz visited 
our school. David is a maths and science 
author from the United States and has 
written more than thirty non-fiction 
books. The children were told about 
Quarks and Googol and how to count 
to a million. By the end of the talk they 
were all buzzing with excitement. It 
really was a fun way to learn about 
maths.
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Kennedy School is very proud to present a fabulous momento of the 
experiences and memories our children have made throughout 2016 
– 2017. This Year Book will be full of children’s work, entertaining 
photographs, pictures of school wide events and students amazing 
achievements. Our aim is to feature all children within the dazzling 
pages we are designing.

The Yearbook will be available on a pre-ordered basis for  
HK$ 300 per book.

In addition, if you or your company would like to make a generous 
donation towards the Yearbook, we will acknowledge and recognize 
your contribution by placing your name in the Yearbook as well.
To ensure your family receives their pre-ordered copies in June, 
please complete the form below and return it to the class teacher 
along with the cheque payment by Friday, 31st March 2017.
Yearbook order form here

KENNEDY SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS

The lovely photographs that are taken at events such as Sports 
Day and Chinese New Year, are now available to purchase.

Currently pictures are available for: 

Kennedy Tag Rugby tournament - Newly added to album

Chinese New Year - Newly added to album
Year 2 - Old Fashioned School Day
Sports Day - Years 1 and 2
Sports Day - Years 3 and 4
Sports Day - Years 5 and 6
Year 4 show

If you would like to order a copy of a photograph you may 
do so through the PTA Office - they will be printed on 
photograph paper in glossy format in a choice of 4R, 5R or 
A4 sizes.
Photograph Order Form
Please note that not all children are featured in the 
photographs for a particular event, and if your child is not 
in one of the pictures in our current album - it may be that 
they will be for future events.

KENNEDY 2016-2017 – YEARBOOK ORDER FORM

MESSAGE FROM PTA

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B6ElPUgpWsdkS0Q0MG4zb01xeGM/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/0BwOGhBi7p1Y1cWZMSWQtbUhNZUE
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0BwOGhBi7p1Y1ZlNKTnQ4NDdTdDQ
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0BwOGhBi7p1Y1LUotOEJDX05XeXM
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B7g_Tr4gxKDAN2tEREhMczBMTmc
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B7g_Tr4gxKDATW9xc003dEtNZDA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0B7g_Tr4gxKDATHYtX3J4eEg3MjA
https://drive.google.com/open?id=0BwOGhBi7p1Y1VDlrRURteTU0NVk
http://www.kennedy.edu.hk/wp-content/uploads/2017/03/PTA-Photograph-Order-Form.pdf
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This was the first year Kennedy entered a girls team in the Kellett 
All Girls Touch Rugby Tournament. The girls had a tough start 
with a loss to pool champions AISHK but recovered strongly in 
their following games, winning each match by 3 tries and placing 
2nd in their pool. They went on to face SJS in the Cup Semi-Final 
which remained tied at 0-0, until sudden death drop off with 
Kennedy scoring the golden try. This took them on to face a 
tough Kellett Kowloon in a nail biting Cup Final. With another 0-0 
draw at full time the match went to sudden death drop off with 
Kellett scoring the golden try. Well done Kennedy girls! 

My thanks to Miss. Adcock for her time training and running the 
team at the tournament.

On Tuesday 28th March, 16 Netball Development Club girls 
walked over to ISF in Cyberport for a friendly Fast Fives Netball 
Tournament. Our two teams played in a round robin tournament 
with ISF, NAIS and CDNIS in fast paced games of modified netball. 
For many girls, this was their first outing playing against other 
schools. The opponents were tall and the netball posts high; but 
both teams played to the best of their ability while having a lot 
of fun! Kennedy 1 advanced into the plate semi-final, winning 
that match, only to concede to ISF in the plate final. Well done to 
all the players and thank you to the parents who came along to 
support and assist.

KELLETT GIRLS TOUCH RUGBY 
TOURNAMENT

ISF NETBALL FAST 5S FRIENDLY 
NETBALL TOURNAMENT

MESSAGE FROM THE P.E. DEPARTMENT

This challenge is for anyone who wants to be more active with 
their family. It is for anyone who wants to focus on helping their 
child develop physical literacy but doesn’t have a lot of time to 
invest. Most of all, it is for anyone who wants to have fun with their 
children!

We will be sharing the activities on a weekly basis here.  If you wish 
to try something new every day simply follow the  Active for Life 
page on Facebook

TED Talk - Try Something New for 30 Days

Family Physical Literacy Challenge - Week 3 - Unplugging:

Why not make the most of the Easter Break and have the entire 
family to turn off electronics and replace screen time with a hike, a 
family game of mini-sticks or a trip to the park.

http://activeforlife.com/unplugging-for-24-hours/

30 DAY FAMILY PHYSICAL LITERACY 
CHALLENGE - WEEK 3

ECA SPORTS CLUBS TERM 3 - Y5&6 CRICKET SQUAD TRIALS

Please complete the registration form below if you wish your child to participate in the Cricket Trials on Tuesday 
18th and 25th April.  This club will be in order to prepare a squad for the ESF Cricket Tournaments. Children must 
attend both trials: Cricket Trial Registration 16.17.  This form will close at 5pm on Friday 31st March. Mr. Brewster 
will contact the squad after the selection process has been completed.

CRICKET 
CLUB

https://www.facebook.com/activeforlife/
http://activeforlife.com/something-new-for-30-days/
http://activeforlife.com/unplugging-for-24-hours/
https://docs.google.com/a/kennedykidshk.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfekE0kqKE91N3-n_Wd9rxvejV2fAk-G1qAj6zJvrUNa6fa6g/viewform
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AQUATHON NOVICE RACE 1 - SUNDAY 9TH APRIL

The Hong Kong Triathlon Association are running  
a Novice Aquathon Race at Kowloon Tsai Park on  

Sunday 9th April.  This is an excellent opportunity for those children 
interested in Aquathons to get some race experience.

The Race distances are as follows:

Please let me know if you would like to represent the school prior  
to entering - we require at least three participants per category to register  

a team. For more details and registration please click here:  
Aquathon Novice Race 1 - Sunday 9th April

SWIM RUN

GIRLS AND BOYS  
BORN 2008/2009

100M 810M

GIRLS AND BOYS  
BORN 2006/2007

200M 2.11KM

I’m pleased to announce that we will be running a charity 
biathlon here at CIS on the morning of Sunday 23rd of April 2017. 
The biathlon will consist of a sprint swim followed by a short 
break and then a sprint run event up at the field.

Please see the attached POSTER and ENTRY FORM for details of 
the distances.

All proceeds from the race will be donated to Plastic Free Seas. 
Plastic Free Seas is a Hong Kong based environmental charity 
dedicated to advocating change in the way we all view and 
use plastics in society today, through education and action 
campaigns. 

http://www.plasticfreeseas.org/

We have an optional ‘Orange’ theme - please wear your best 
Orange coloured gear to compete/support in.

CIS CHARITY BIATHLON  
- 23RD APRIL 2017

UNICORNS

868

DRAGONS

746

LIONS PHOENIX

783756

KENNEDY SCHOOL HOUSE POINTS

Registration for Phase 3 of the Hong Kong Amateur Swimming 
Association Learn to Swim Programme will commence on March 
31st 2017.  The Hong Kong Amateur Swimming Association 
Learn to Swim Programme provides 20 hours of free swimming 
coaching suitable for Y2 non swimmers at 33 swimming clubs 
across Hong Kong.

For further information and to access an application form please 
click HERE

HONG KONG AMATEUR 
SWIMMING ASSOCIATION LEARN 
TO SWIM PROGRAMME

https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B79YpXW7efsYM056RkJ5Y1lPTV81T2xVTTRISEpsUWliWndF/view
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B79YpXW7efsYM2lzQll6QUdqS0MwN0RVZ2RKTEk2enFtcldv/view
http://www.plasticfreeseas.org/
https://jc-learntoswim.hk/en
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ALL YEARS ASSEMBLY DATES / TIME: 8:30 - 9:00AM

CLASS ASSEMBLY  
YR3 AND YR4

CLASS ASSEMBLY  
YR1 AND YR2

CLASS ASSEMBLY  
YR5 AND YR6

9 MAY 
YR 4 ASSEMBLY - 4S
23 MAY 
YR 4 ASSEMBLY - 4M
6 JUNE 
YR 3 ASSEMBLY - 3W

18 APRIL 
YR 1 & YR2  MUSIC ASSEMBLY
26 APRIL 
YR 1 ASSEMBLY - 1R
10 MAY 
YR 2 ASSEMBLY - 2C
24 MAY 
YR 2 ASSEMBLY - 2R
7 JUNE 
YR 1 ASSEMBLY - 1S

20 APRIL 
YR 6 ASSEMBLY - 6S
11 MAY 
YR 5 ASSEMBLY - 5A
25 MAY 
YR 5 ASSEMBLY - 5D
8 JUNE 
YR 5 ASSEMBLY - 5K

KENNEDY SPORTS UPCYCLING

Yesterday DHL came to Kennedy School to collect our 
latest donations to be transported to the Laos Rugby 
Federation.  In all thirty boxes of donations, weighing in  
at nearly 400kgs; are making their way to Vientiane.  
It has been a real team effort.  As a school, we have 
donated over 225 pairs of boots donated by you along 
with over 100 team kits we no longer use.  We also 
received over 100 kits from another local school.  
Escapade have donated an incredible 400 rugby balls.  
Santa Fe Movers donated all the boxes and resources 
for packing the donations and DHL are generously 
transporting all of our donations to Laos free of charge.
The Laos Rugby Federation forwarded me this video of 
our previous donation of boots in action at the grassroots 
level. Towards the end of THIS VIDEO you will see children 
playing barefoot and the difference our work will make  
to them.
Before you throw out any old trainers or football boots, 
please consider donating them to the Laos Rugby 
Federation courtesy of the school.  Please place any 
unwanted trainers or boots into the blue bin inside the 
school office. We will also accept cricket bats, wickets  
and balls.

SAFETY IN PE AND GAMES LESSONS

Gentle safety reminders: 
In accordance with the Hong Kong Education Bureau 
Health and Safety Regulations please ensure children only 
wear only stud earrings and remove all other jewellery 
and watches for PE and Games lessons as well as after 
school sports clubs. To ensure these precious items are 
not lost or left behind when removed at school, the 
best idea is to leave these items at home on these days 
as the school cannot bear any responsibility for their 
safekeeping.

Please also ensure that children with longer hair that can 
fall in their face have it tied up in a ponytail or braid for 
safety. We currently have many boys with long floppy hair 
which is obstructing their ability to see.  Please ensure 
that these children use a headband or footballers topknot 
to hold their hair away from their face.

Many thanks for your cooperation.

Y5&6 SWIM SQUAD TRAINING

The school will be contacting the parents of the top swimmers in Y5 and Y6 to invite them to attend Squad 
Training in preparation for the DC Swim Meets later in the term.  Training is aimed at the fastest swimmers in 
each year group not currently affiliated with a competitive swim club, for example Harry Wright

SWIM 
SQUAD

https://www.facebook.com/laorugby/videos/10154252350966274/
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ACTIVITIES BY EXTERNAL AGENCIES

DAY ACTIVITY PROVIDER

VARIOUS FOOTBALL, BASKETBALL, TENNIS, GYMNASTICS, KUNG 
FU, NETBALL, SCIENCE, WRITING CLASS, JAPANESE 

CLASS, DANCE, SPANISH

ESF EDUCATIONAL SERVICES

VARIOUS SCIENCE ADVENTURES,  
STORMY CHEFS, MISSION RUNWAY

ACTIVE KIDS (TERM 3)

MONDAY DRAMA, SPEECH & COMMUNICATION CLASSES STARLIT VOICE (TERM 3)

MONDAY DIY WORKSHOPS BRAINCHILD (TERM 3)

MONDAY CHESS LESSONS HOYINPING CHESS (TERM 3)

MONDAY FABRIC FUN FABRIC ART

VARIOUS FOUNDATION’S ORATOR, FILMAKER & NOVELIST FOUNDATION ACADEMY

WEDNESDAY BRICKS 4 KIDZ ELITE BRICKS

THURSDAY DISCOVERY DOME ASTRO CLUB (TERM 3)

THURSDAY ART CLASSES BANANA ART (TERM 3)

FRIDAY CREATIVE WRITING AND PUBLISHING ELEPHANT COMMUNITY PRESS

Click on the following links to view advertisements for after school activities  
provided by external agencies and ESF Educational Services.

Disclaimer Notice: Kennedy School does not endorse or represent the accuracy, truthfulness or reliability of these advertisements placed by outside agencies.

TERM 3 - STAFF RUN ACTIVITIES

DAY ACTIVITY AGE GROUP VENUE TIME COST

MONDAY RUNNING CLUB YR4, YR5 & YR6 HKU TRACK 7:30AM - 8:15AM $250

TUESDAY

FILM CLUB YR4, YR5 & YR6 5J (ROOM 130) 3:15PM - 4:00PM $100

SENIOR CHOIR YR5 & YR6 HALL 3:15PM - 4:15PM $100

BREAKFAST FITNESS CLUB YR4, YR5 & YR6 HKU TRACK 7:00AM - 8:00AM $750

AUSTRALIAN RULES  
FOOTBALL TASTER

YR3 & YR4 HKU 3:15PM - 4:30PM $100 (3 SESSIONS)

WEDNESDAY

JUNIOR CHOIR YR3 & YR4 HALL 3:15PM - 4:00PM $100

DINOSAUR ADVENTURES! YR3 2R (ROOM 123) 3:15PM - 4:00PM $100

FRIDAY CHINESE ENSEMBLE CLUB YR3, YR4, YR5 & YR6 LARGE MUSIC ROOM 3:15PM - 4:15PM $1500

We have limited spaces available for these activities.Registration on the Gateway will remain open until noon on 18 April 2017.

http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
http://www.esf.org.hk/
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yUnVwd053QjRFT2M/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yUnVwd053QjRFT2M/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yNGstU2xLenFkdkE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yWDF5ZGczbUhBWkE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yamxjbjZ0QjZ6clU/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66ycGR3cHptM2tpMUk/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yWVU4SExCTHUtSEU/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yZHhjQ00xZlgyUUE/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B6ElPUgpWsdkM3VKTmY2dDJtVm8/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66ySVBibVhGT05mUjA/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/0B0jqc-wxR66yOEIzYkFVWTE2U1k/view?usp=sharing
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HONG KONG AUSKICK - AUSTRALIAN RULES FOOTBALL PROGRAM

HK Auskick provides the introductory Australian Rules 
Football program in HK for boys and girls from 4 to 14 
years old, catering to all skill levels and highly compatible 
with any football background or passion.  In conjunction, 
Hong Kong Junior AFL provides further training, 
development and the opportunity to play games in age 
groups from U8 to U15.

The programs makes learning to play the team game of 
Aussie Rules fun, safe and easy for kids. Through weekly 
coaching sessions the players will learn the skills of the 
game in an exciting, social and safe environment. It also 
provides a great opportunity for parents to interact with 
their kids during the activities and make new friends 
across Hong Kong around the greatest game on earth.

The 2017 season in Hong Kong commences on the 
weekend of 29/30 April and runs until early September, 
making it a perfect off-season fit with other football codes.  
A modified program is conducted across most of July to 
cater for summer holidays.  Sessions are hosted by 5 Clubs 
based in 4 main locations across Hong Kong: Kowloon (and 
Sai Kung), Lantau Island (DB), Sandy Bay (Pok Fu Lam) and 
Happy Valley.

In 2017 our players of all ages will also have the 
opportunity to participate in a touring party that will 
travel to Shanghai on the weekend of the inaugural AFL 
main season game on 14 May between Port Adelaide 
and Gold Coast.  Players will have the opportunity to 
participate in football events on against other travelling 
clubs and on the ground of the main game. We are also in 
the final stages of confirming our participation in an AFL 
game in Melbourne during the HK summer holidays, stay 
tuned for details.

Details of the Hk Auskick 2017 season, including 
registrations, are available on our website: http://
auskickhk.com and you can keep up to date with our 
activities by liking us at http://facebook.com/auskickhk     
Complete your Early Registration by 23 March 2017 to 
ensure your kit is available prior to kit collection for the 
first session weekend.

Our program is run entirely by volunteers, and the success 
of our program and at each of our locations is on us all. If 
parents have the time or skills to contribute then please 
let your Club know during the registration process or email 
us at hk.auskick@gmail.com

http://auskickhk.com
http://auskickhk.com
http://facebook.com/auskickhk
http://hk.auskick@gmail.com
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Mandarin  FUN Mandarin  FUN Mandarin  FUN Study GroupStudy GroupStudy Group
(Each Wed in Kennedy School) 

Whatsapp: 6236 3003     Tel: 8202 8280     Fax: 3105 2589
Email: breakthrough.edu@gmail.com

We offer an Exciting and Creative way to develop kid’s Mandarin. 
 
SMALL GROUPS WITH FUN ACTIVITIES  :  
2 to 4 students each group. Learning through Reading, Story telling, Role play, Writ-
ing ,Dancing, Singing, Games, Art and craft. Each student with Tailor Made Materials. 
 
 FOCUS POINT OF DIFFERENT GROUPS: 

A) Starter:  
Mainly focus on Oral ----Simply Daily life conversations, class instructions, songs, poem. Writing sim-
ple words will also be introduced according to their abilities.   
B)  Advanced Levels: 

    Each level will increase Vocabulary in both Oral and writing words, sentence.  

 

Payment Method:

Direct Bank-in :  Crossed cheque (payable to “U & V  B-SOLUTION  LTD.” )deposit to
         HSBC A/C: 047-1-068916 (by ATM machines / counter) . 

Then  email / Whatsapp : bank-in-slip and Filled Form to us.

Register form & Enquiry : Please sent your request to Whatsapp  (no. 6236 3003)  or email
(breakthrough.edu@gmail.com) or call us (Tel: 8202 8280).

Course Name Date  & Time Class hour Fee

  
 Location : Kennedy School
Time:  (Wed) 3:15pm – 4:45pm

(1.5 hour each lesson)

Mandarin Fun

Group A : Apr.19,2017 – Jun.28, 2017 Total:15 hour 
 (10 lessons) 

 $ 5,400.00 
  

Group B : Apr.26,2017 –Jun.28, 2017  Total:13.5 hour 
  (9 lessons) 

 $ 4,860.00 
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Enrollment through our website

www.discoverydome.hk
Any questions contact 

enquiries@discoverydome.hk

THE ONLY AFTER SCHOOL SCIENCE ASTRONOMY CLUB IN 
HONG KONG USING A MOBILE PLANETARIUM.

  ASTRO CLUB
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